
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 
HUMAN RESOURCES COMMITTEE OF THE 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE UNIVERSITY OF LOUISVILLE 
 

March 18, 2021 
 

In Open Session 
 

Members of the Human Resources Committee of the University of Louisville Board of Trustees 
met at the Student Activities Center Ballroom, Belknap Campus, both in-person and virtually at 
1:03 p.m. on March 18, 2021, with members present and absent as follows: 
 
Present: Mr. Randy Bufford, Chair 

Mr. Al Cornish 
Mr. James Rogers 
Mr. John Smith 

 
Other Trustees 
Present: Mr. Scott Brinkman 

Dr. Raymond Burse 
Mr. John Chilton 

  Ms. Sabrina Collins 
  Ms. Diane Medley 

Ms. Mary Nixon 
Ms. Diane Porter 

  Prof. David Schultz 
 
From the 
University: Dr. Neeli Bendapudi, President 

Dr. Beth Boehm, Executive Vice President and University Provost 
  Mr. Dan Durbin, Vice President for Finance and CFO 

Mr. Thomas Hoy, General Counsel 
  Dr. Jasmine Farrier, Vice President for University Advancement 

Mr. Ralph Fitzpatrick, Vice President for Community Engagement 
 Mr. Vince Tyra, Vice President for Athletics and Athletic Director 

  Dr. Toni Ganzel, Vice President for Academic Medical Affairs 
Mr. Mark Watkins, Sr. Associate Vice President for Operations 

  Ms. Mary Elizabeth Miles, CHRO & Assoc. Vice President for Human Resources 
Ms. Sandy Russell, Assistant Vice President for Enterprise Risk and Compliance 
Mr. John Drees, Sr. Associate Vice President for Communications & Marketing 
Ms. Shannon Rickett, Assistant Vice President for Government Relations 

  Mr. Walter Newell, Treasurer/Controller 
Dr. Michael Mardis, Dean of Students & Vice Provost for Student Affairs 

  Mr. Rehan Khan, Vice Provost and Chief Information Officer 
  Ms. Beverly Santamouris, Asst. Controller, Dir. of Inst. Accounting & Reporting 
  Mr. Michael Marquette, Director of Financial Analysis 



   
Dr. Michael Wade Smith, Chief of Staff and External Affairs 
Dr. Kevyn Merten, Chief of Staff for the EVP for Research and Innovation 
Dr. David Jenkins, Dean, Kent School of Social Work 
Dr. Emmanuel Collins, Dean, Speed School of Engineering 
Dr. Charlie Leonard, Int. Dir., National & International Scholarship Opportunities 
Dr. Lori Gonzalez, Vice Chanc., Academic, Faculty & Student Affairs, UTHSC 
Ms. Jessica Murnock, Executive Officer to the President  
Prof. Richard J. Lamont, Chair, Oral Immunology, and Infectious Diseases 
Prof. Richard Germain, Challenge for Excellence Chair, Supply Chain Mgmt. 
Prof. Sean Beirne, Director of Equine Industry Program 
Prof. Haribabu Bodduluri, Dept. of Microbiology & Immunology 
Prof. Jeff Guan, Assoc. Dean for Programs, College of Business 
Prof. Lynn Boyd, Senior Associate Dean in Management 
Prof. Bibhuti Sar, Director of Doctoral Program, Kent School of Social Work 
Prof. Wei Zhang, Chair of Dept. of Computer Engineering & Computer Science 
Mr. Todd Kneale, Director of Total Rewards, Human Resources 
Mr. Michael Marquette, Director of Financial Analysis 
Ms. Bethany Smith, Fellowships Coordinator, Honors Program 
Ms. Madeline McCloud, Student 
Ms. Natasha Mundkur, Student 
Mr. Jake Beamer, Boards Liaison and Assistant Secretary 

 
From UofL  
Health:  Mr. Ken Marshall, COO 
                                                                             

I. Call to Order 
 
Chair Bufford called the roll and having determined a quorum present, called the meeting to 
order at 1:03 p.m.   
 
Approval of Minutes, 12-10-2020 
 
Mr. Cornish made a motion, which Mr. Smith seconded, to approve the minutes of the 
December 10, 2020 meeting.   
 
The motion passed. 
 

II. Information Item:  Benefits Administration Committee 
 
Mr. Kneale briefed the trustees on the Benefits Administration Committee (BAC), the formal 
plan administrator and named fiduciary of qualified retirement plans sponsored and 
maintained by the University. 
 
Using the presentation, attached, Mr. Kneale explained that an RFP was conducted to select 





















Questions?
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